
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

Our September meeting was a huge success.  It was great to see so many members enjoying each others   

company after our summer break and the museum visit was very special.  I saw several things in there that 

brought back many memories.  I'm sure all of you did as well.  Sharon Telles has done a wonderful 

job bringing this project along.  It will soon be open to the public and it will be needing our support. 

  

Volunteers will be needed for all stages: from the work left to do before opening, as well as the continued 

maintenance and additions once it is open.  Volunteers will also be needed to guide visitors through the      

museum and explain the artifacts displayed there.  It should not require a burdensome commitment on your 

part, and the more people who volunteer, the less each one will have to do.  Sharon has floated the idea of a 

'docent' group for this purpose.  The academy staff has asked that a retiree, preferably a 711 Club member, be 

on hand for each academy class to tour the museum, a commitment of just 3 or 4 times a year.  They want to 

make sure the recruits develop an appreciation for what came before, and the work and sacrifices that were 

made by the previous deputies and employees of SSD.  If you are interested in being a part of this very       

important project, please call Sharon Telles at 916-717-2298. (See additional contact information on page 2). 

  

As we head toward the end of 2015, keep in mind that we will be needing to fill some openings on our Board 

of Directors.  All the officer positions are voted on each year as well, and the vote will be coming up in      

November.  If you are interested in holding office for the club, be ready to throw your hat in the ring next 

month.  You will find it to be very rewarding. 

  

 

See you on October 14th, back at the SPOA. 

  

-EE (Earl Evans, President) 
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AUGUST 
1.  Roy Messer 

2.  Philip Davis 

4.  Edward Reynolds  

5.  Robert Lehman, Steve McKinney 

6.  Tom Silver 

8.  Sherry Matranga 

9.  Ed Close 

10.Scott Jones, William Miller, 
 Donald Nelson, Gerald Ward 

14.Ernest McGuire, Timothy Kelly 

15.Carl Hicks, Kenneth Baker 

16.William Ferguson, Dina Messier 

17.Arthur Hines, Wendy Iames 

18.Billie Long 

19.William Barnsdale 

21.Darryl Dunham 

22.Dennis Whitten, Charles Bridges 

23.Richard Russell 

24.Gary Iames, Sandra Shields 

25.Joe Spoto 

28.Phylllis Francis, Jane Hall, Ronald Tobler, 

 Ken Martin, Richard Kemp 

30.William Black, Deborah Morrow 

31.Mike Contini 
 

SEPTEMBER 
2. Lee Dean     

4. George Lewis, Gil Magness 

7. Dennis Arnal, Dennis Kyler   

8. Robert Hasapis, Larry Rael 

9. Pat Toland     

12. Jack Vining 

14.  Bob Etzler, Marcie Stamm  

August, September, & October Birthdays 

President 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

earlthepearl1948@hotmail. 

Com 

Vice President 

Walt Horne 

(916) 423-1898 

wcwfm@frontiernet.net 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

7871 Garden Highway,  

Yuba City, CA 95991  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  801-5896 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Sandy Boyd-Pierce 

(530) 644-5930 

sboyd@boydmorgans.com 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Karlene Doupe 

(916) 606-1598 

kkdqueen@gmail.com 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

Clem Meier 

cfmeier@comcast.net 

Pat O’Neal 

(916) 689-1475 

patoneal@711club.org 

Past President 

Dave Evans 

(916) 253-3748 

Dave.d.evans@sbcglobal.net 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2015 

711 Club Officers 

From Sharon Telles, Museum Director: 
 
Thank you 711 Club for all of your positive comments from your day at the Museum.  It 
will certainly give me the incentive to finish up this project.  
 
I was asking for some folks to come and join me this fall in putting together a plan for 
docent training so that when guests come through the Museum you can give them your 
story of being a part of the SSD family.  
 
You can reach me at ssdmuseum@sacsheriff.com or stelles@sacsheriff.com.  If I get 
enough interested folks I will set up a time to meet after the first of the year.  Thanks to all 
of you who had donated items so that this Museum will show our history.  
 
Sorry about the lack of a sound system so you could have heard me better. 
 
 

 

16. Bob Weil     

17. Mike  DeVilbiss 

20. James E. Smith  

23. Alfonso Linares, Ron Hampton,  

 John McGinness 

24. Dave Hash  

25. John Calava 

26. Othel Jackson, Ernest Owen 

27. Dennis Eichmeyer 

28. John W. Smith    

29. Del Foster 

OCTOBER 
2.   Owen Cater, Bryan Munn 

3.   Leroy Winter, Bob Kamena 

4.   Howard Weaver 

5.   James Delavan, Timothy Heinz 

6.   Robert G. Smith 

10. Tom Roloff, Pat Flood 

14. James Dodson 

17. Herbert Highsmith, William Myers 

22. Fred Ross 

23. Gary Day 

24. Robert Ferry, Donald Becker, Robert Denham 

25. Sue Paulson 

26. Darrin Hashisaka 

27. Randall Williams 

28. Ron Mortenson, Lance Lane 

29. Ralph Blasingame, Simon Perez, Joe Whaley, 

 Alicia Biggers 

31. Robert Correa, John Allen, David Duckett, 

 Hal Smith 

mailto:ssdmuseum@sacsheriff.com
mailto:stelles@sacsheriff.com
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Meeting  Minutes 

Date: September 8, 2015  Location: Sheriff’s Academy Gym 

  

Meeting was called to order at 12:00 pm by President Earl Evans. 

Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present. 

Lunch was served at 2:15 pm 

 

The following Officers and Board Members were present:  

 Officers           Board of Directors 

  X President Earl Evans          NP Sandy Boyd-Pierce 

  X Vice President: Walt Horne        X Clem Meier 

  X Treasurer: Kathy Shannon          XP Karlene Doupe 

  X Secretary: Nancy Gust          X Judy Denton 

  NP Sgt. at Arms: Sam Gault           X Larry Jarvis  

  NP Past President: Dave Evans         NP  Pat O’Neal 

             

General Members Present: 50    Guests:  6 

 

Guest Speakers:  

Sharon Telles spoke about how the museum came about and plans for the future.  She is looking for volunteers to set up a docent 

program at the museum.  She would also like to know if anything is out of place in any of the exhibits.  She can be reached at     

gardenmother@comcast.net or  (916) 876-7497 or (916) 972-0890. 

  

Sheriff Scott Jones stopped and had lunch with the group.  He stressed the importance of the museum to pass on culture to the new 

recruits.  A group picture was taken for the Carmichael Times of those present with the Sheriff. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  On file and available for review 

 

Secretary’s Report: Published in the Newsletter 

  

Sunshine Report:  

Pat O’Neal had hand surgery 

Jerry Donaldson and Lou Fatur passed away and cards were sent. 

 

Old Business: 

711 Received a Thank-you note from the Law Enforcement Chaplaincy for our sponsorship of the Memorial Ride. 

SAL presented 711 with a plaque for our recent donation. 

 

Don Nelson presented 711 a Thank You note from Project Ride for the $484 collection taken at one of our meetings.  It will sponsor 

16 rides for 2 riders. 

 

New Business: 

The Holiday Dinner will be held at Lions Gate on December 9, 2015.  More information to follow at the October meeting. 

   

We received a Thank You note from Marcie Stamm for sending a floral arrangement to Larry Stamm’s funeral. 

 

NCPOA will be in Grass Valley on September 17th with Sheriff Keith Royal handling the BBQ duties.  Scholarships will be       

delivered at the March meeting with a new scholarship in the name of Larry Stamm, per Bob Denham. 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 12:58 p.m. 

Free Lunches for October were won by:   

Next Meeting: October 14th at SPOA  

Minutes Submitted by: Nancy Gust, Secretary 

 

  

mailto:gardenmother@comcast.net


Next Meeting -  October 14th, 2015 
SPOA  Banquet Facility 

550 Bercut Drive, Sacramento 

11:00 AM Social hour  

12 Noon Lunch  

Followed by raffle  

RSVP By: 

Thursday, October 8th 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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From:  LIEUTENANT SANTOS RAMOS, EMPLOYEE RELATIONS OFFICER 

  
Subject: ORANGEVALE PARK BENCH DEDICATION FOR DANNY OLIVER 

  
  In honor of Deputy Danny Oliver’s service and sacrifice, the community of Orangevale has organized a 
  memorial service and park bench dedication ceremony.  You are invited to join members of the  
  community, the Sheriff’s Department, and the Oliver family at the ceremony.  Details are as follows: 
  
  Date / Time:  Sunday, October 11, 2015 / 1:30 P.M. 
 
  Location:     Orangevale Community Park – Activity Building 

                         6826 Hazel Avenue 

                         Orangevale, CA 95662 
 
**************************************************************************************************************************************** 

In The Line Of Duty: 

 

Det. Christopher Boone 

October 25, 1979 

 

Deputy Jeffrey Mitchell 

October 27, 2006 

 

 Deputy Danny Oliver 
October 24, 2014 

 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

